
 

 

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians, 

With the holiday season approaching, I would like to formally thank all our students, parents, guardians, volunteers and 

business partners for all that you have done to allow TCHS to have an amazing start!  Please note that there WILL NOT 

be a Weekly Feed Newsletter the week of November 22nd.  It is my honor to also recognize one of our “firsts” with the 

nominations of TCHS’s own Teacher of the Year, Rookie Teacher of the Year and School Related Employte of the year: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition it is also my honor to recognize our innagural National Honor Society at TCHS, Congratulations Toros!: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Updates and Important Information:  

2021 Midterms/Finals - Midterms and Finals will take place between December 16 – December 21. District-

created midterms/finals cannot be taken early. You will either make-up the midterm Tuesday, December 21st 

after the 7th period exam or when we return from winter break. Please click the link below for the detailed 

midterm/finals schedule.   2021 Midterm Exam Schedule  

Junior Class Ring Presentation - During Toro Time on Wednesday November 10th, Jostens presented junior 

class ring information to all juniors. Information about costs, deadlines, and delivery was sent home with 

students. If your student attends classes at St Johns River or is not on campus on the 10th, please email 

shannon.welch@stjohns.k12.fl.us for more information.  

Toys for Tots! - The Toys for Tots contest continues through December 3rd. We have over 20 gift 

cards/certificates to give away to the lucky raffle winners. Each item donated gets you a raffle ticket.  Boys 

Basketball home opener on 11/23: Donate a toy and receive free admission and a raffle ticket for a half-time 

raffle at the game.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TCHS Gear for the Holidays – Visit the OFFICIAL TCHS Toro Team Shop to purchase your spirit gear!   

Calling All Business Owners - Are you interested in getting your business name out to the TCHS community? 

Consider placing an advertisement in our first ever TCHS Yearbook! Your ad is tax deductible and goes to 

helping students learn journalism and photography. Please review the link for more information 

https://documentcloud.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:b4d9cd4e-1ef0-4790-8298-

0c9cf3fbe856  or contact shannon.welch@stjohns.k12.fl.us  

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentcloud.adobe.com%2Flink%2Ftrack%3Furi%3Durn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3A3f2831b6-f13d-4cb9-8a0b-733ac122be67&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C6874e6837a2b48bd6d0308d99aed8469%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637711167177386006%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SNYfOGC%2FOsKhdMMXQcpeBehHJ1z9Kv39%2BGtQn9EW2Dc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:shannon.welch@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://toroteamshop.itemorder.com/sale?read_message=true
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentcloud.adobe.com%2Flink%2Freview%3Furi%3Durn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3Ab4d9cd4e-1ef0-4790-8298-0c9cf3fbe856&data=04%7C01%7CPamela.Henry%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Cc816225fde9d451852ab08d99ed331bc%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637715452169238698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=yXDk4kXxbCVIk7%2FEYnuAVwOZWkKuH%2BFsqPVK7kbdyjw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentcloud.adobe.com%2Flink%2Freview%3Furi%3Durn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3Ab4d9cd4e-1ef0-4790-8298-0c9cf3fbe856&data=04%7C01%7CPamela.Henry%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Cc816225fde9d451852ab08d99ed331bc%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637715452169238698%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=yXDk4kXxbCVIk7%2FEYnuAVwOZWkKuH%2BFsqPVK7kbdyjw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:shannon.welch@stjohns.k12.fl.us


Early Student Dismissal – Please review HOW TO CHECK YOUR STUDENT OUT EARLY 

o Students are not to be picked up/checked out after 3:00 pm on M,T,TH,F and not after 

2:00 pm on Wednesdays unless a Pre-Dismissal Form has been completed. 

o Completing the EARLY DISMISSAL FORM allows your student and teacher to be 

informed of the need for check-out AND makes the process fast and easy for all parents 

(especially when in a hurry)  IMPORTANT – If you do not use the EARLY DISMISSAL 

FORM, then there will be a delay (at times 10-15 minutes) in getting your student from 

class.   

o Dismissal at Lunch- If you need to check your child out during their lunch time please be 

patient.  You are welcome to text your student upon arrival to the school to help speed up the 

process.  Please know that you will still need to come into the school to sign out your child and 

show proper identification.   

If you have any questions about attendance, please use the link below. 

https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/attendance/ 

Free Tutoring - National Honor Society tutoring is available during Toro Time beginning Nov. 17th, after 

school Wednesdays, and before school Thursdays.   

Parent drop-off/pick-up - Locations will be 

shifting on Monday, November 29th to the middle 

of Buildings 1 and 5 as soon as our awnings and 

student entrance gates are installed.  When this 

occurs, students will use this entry point (gates will 

open at 7:45am) when getting dropped off/picked 

up, waiting areas for loading/unloading will occur in 

front of the gym and the front doors of the school 

will be no longer be used during these times.  We 

ask for your patience and understanding while this 

portion of our school opens, students learn new 

pathways and drivers learn new protocols.  As 

always, cellphones should be off/not used while 

entering the drop-off/pick-up loop to allow for 100% 

focus on student and driver safety. 

https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/attendance/
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=tchs-dismissal
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=tchs-dismissal
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=tchs-dismissal


Save the Date 

• Dec. 8th Winter Holiday Arts Spectacular 5:30pm-8:00pm @ TCHS 

• Dec. 11th Midterms Begin  2021 Midterm Exam Schedule 

• Dec. 15        General Arts Booster Meeting  7:00 – 7:30 pm in the Hub 

• Dec 16-21st  Midterm Testing  

• April 9th Sophomore/Junior Prom  

Toro Week at a Glance 

Monday 11-22   

Tuesday 11-23  Toys for Tots – Free Admission into Basketball Game with Toy 

Wednesday 11-24  Thanksgiving Holiday – No School 

Thursday 11-25  Thanksgiving Holiday – No School 

Friday 11-26    Thanksgiving Holiday – No School 

Athletics Calendar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Please review the following information and weekly reminders: 

Picture Retakes -  Leonard’s was on campus November 15th for picture makeups/retakes. To order or view 

pictures, please use the following link 

https://new.leonards.com/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=/Codes.aspx               Access code: C559724 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocumentcloud.adobe.com%2Flink%2Ftrack%3Furi%3Durn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3A3f2831b6-f13d-4cb9-8a0b-733ac122be67&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C6874e6837a2b48bd6d0308d99aed8469%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637711167177386006%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SNYfOGC%2FOsKhdMMXQcpeBehHJ1z9Kv39%2BGtQn9EW2Dc%3D&reserved=0
https://new.leonards.com/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=/Codes.aspx


Parent Drop-Off/Pick-Up – When dropping off/picking up students in the front of the school, we ask that all 

drivers fill in the gap in front of your vehicle to allow all available loading/unloading space to be used.  If you 

are passing a vehicle in front of you, please use your blinker to indicate a lane change. The front of the line 

begins at the edge of Building 5 (Gym) where the Toro Student Drop-Off sign is placed.  Thank you in advance 

for pulling forward to help our line move more efficiently.  

Yearbooks – TCHS Yearbooks are on sale! Order your inaugural yearbook at discounted pricing before we sell 

out.    

o 10/01/21 - 11/30/21 $70.00 

o 12/01/21 --02/14/21 $80.00 

o 02/15/21 - Sold Out  $100.00 

o Order at: https://buytheyearbook.pictavo.com/PictavoSchool/FindSchool School ID: 700659 

Drivers Education Courses – TCHS is pleased to collaborate with The St. Johns County Tax Collectors Office 

to provide drivers education courses to our students.  Please visit SJCTC DRIVER EDUCATION PROGRAM 
– St. Johns County Tax Collector (sjctax.us) or  https://sjctax.us/student-driver-education/ for more 
information.  

Attendance - We are excited to share that our TCHS Attendance Page is now available on our website.  This 

page will allow you to upload all early dismissal and absentee information digitally, including doctor's notes, so 

there is no need to turn in any documents to the front office due to an absence. This is the "one stop shop" for 

everything attendance and is compatible with any computer or phone.   

Please Click Here to Access the TCHS Attendance Information Page on our School Website 

After turning in information to the TCHS attendance page, please allow 48 hours for us to process information 

in HAC.  We sincerely appreciate your patience as we work to help you and your student.  As always, please do 

not hesitate to contact the front office at (904) 547-4260 if there is anything that you need.  

Tardies – Students who are late to school (not in 1st period by 9:20am), or in their scheduled classroom after 

the warning bell and class start signal, then they are to report to offices in Bld 1 (first floor) and Bld 4 (first, 

second and third floor) tardy kiosks where they enter their student ID or scan their digital/hard ID to receive a 

tardy slip to class, this tardy will automatically be uploaded to HAC attendance.   

Lockers and Textbooks – If your Toro did not select a locker yet, please have them report to the Deans Office 

with their selections.   

COVID Protocols – TCHS has implemented all COVID mitigation protocols that are standard at all SJCSD 

school sites.  For more information please review the SJCSD Health and Safety updates.  

PE Uniforms – Our PE Department is in contact with Baker Sporting Goods to work through unexpected supply 

chain challenges.   Distribution will continue as orders come in along with in-person sales, online sales are 

currently open on SchoolPay.com or students can bring in cash/check directly to their PE/HOPE.  What if the 

uniform doesn’t fit?  Coaches will assist in sizing/swapping uniforms as needed and if a specific size is not 

available, a student may bring in a pair of shorts/t-shirt until orders are fulfilled.   

Breakfast and Lunch Services – Want to know what your Toro is eating throughout the day?  PayPams will be 

used to load your student’s lunch account, view balances and check to see what type of “feed” your Toro is eating. 

Students are REQUIRED to use their digital/hard ID when checking out to assist with line movement.  

https://buytheyearbook.pictavo.com/PictavoSchool/FindSchool
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsjctax.us%2Fstudent-driver-education%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C8752a3bb71ec46a0677008d976d9248a%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637671497269752565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=b6ZYpHMLRmtwXpH5hHxNs2hPQ%2BRckEHAzvRejXMAB4A%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsjctax.us%2Fstudent-driver-education%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C8752a3bb71ec46a0677008d976d9248a%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637671497269752565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=b6ZYpHMLRmtwXpH5hHxNs2hPQ%2BRckEHAzvRejXMAB4A%3D&reserved=0
https://sjctax.us/student-driver-education/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F5HS-E5akQYskJDjIYQBDYQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjEQ9_P0QuaHR0cHM6Ly93d3ctdGNocy5zdGpvaG5zLmsxMi5mbC51cy9hdHRlbmRhbmNlL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYSz_2y9h_tV5qVIdamF5LndpbGxldHNAc3Rqb2hucy5rMTIuZmwudXNYBAAAAAE~&data=04%7C01%7Cjay.willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Cd9163f1b3e9241255d0408d96d833b06%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637661232680401254%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5SW0kM3KKGuOIyhC0FPUnXKNRDmS8cayOGOCCRCYc7I%3D&reserved=0
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/covid-19/
https://www.schoolpay.com/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/food/paypams/


Student Life 

TCHS Arts News 

Please see the attached for membership information and Arts Account registration Click Here for Document 

Dec 8th  Winter Arts Spectacular and Community Event 

Dec. 15                General Arts Booster Meeting                                    7:00 – 7:30 pm in the Hub  

Please follow us on Facebook @ Tocoi Creek Arts 

Would you like to learn more about becoming a sponsor for your Toro Arts Programs? Please see the attached 

sponsorship letter and form . 

Would you like to purchase ad space in the All Arts “One Toro” Playbill. Please complete the attached form along with 

your payment. This can be dropped off for Mrs. Lay at the front office, or with your student’s Arts teacher.  Play Bill 

Sponsorship Form 

https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/arts/   You can reach us by emailing: TocoiArtsBooster@yahoo.com. 

Happenings at The Hub 

The Hub Hours: 

Did you know The Hub has open access? That means students can visit The Hub ANYTIME during the school day, with 

teacher permission! The Hub is also open for students before school beginning at 8:45, after school with varying hours, 

and during lunch, with no permission needed. Students are encouraged to stop by anytime they need a book, research 

help, technology troubleshooting, or even just to see a friendly face.  

 

Battle of the Books Club: 

The Battle of the Books club is forming. Students in this club will read the 2021-2022 Florida Teens Read books. The club 

will meet with other high school students in the county to discuss the books and compete, answering questions about 

the books. Students interesting in participating in the Battle of the Books club should see Ms. Badger, in The Hub. In 

order to participate students must read at least 1 of this year’s Florida Teens Read titles. The list of books and more 

information about Florida Teens Read can be found at Florida Teens Read - FAME: FLORIDA ASSOCIATION FOR MEDIA IN 

EDUCATION (floridamediaed.org) 

Sticker Mosaic: 

We have a new activity taking place in The Hub. It is a collaborative sticker mosaic! Students will receive a sticker for the 

mosaic for each book they checkout. They put the sticker on the mosaic to help complete the picture. It will take about 

3000 stickers (book checkouts) to complete the mosaic. How soon can we get the picture completed and what will it be? 

 

 

https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/arts/wp-content/uploads/sites/25/2021/10/Parent-Letter-Charms-and-Membership.jpg
https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/arts/sponsorships/
https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/arts/onetoro-all-arts-playbill/
https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/arts/onetoro-all-arts-playbill/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us%2Farts%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C98f311d2739943e9891308d997b67427%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637707632148305827%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2BRuIv3fmYC8aKADM2TK%2B%2FE70b5ztqlQP8m3BcuwFp1E%3D&reserved=0
mailto:TocoiArtsBooster@yahoo.com
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.floridamediaed.org%2Fflorida-teens-read.html&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Ca3ed6b79d6dc4135be0d08d9ab6c98f2%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637729305184854322%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=KWi2NROLhsQlakeGx%2FOgJRpONjKCRDuGDKffA1wbZW8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.floridamediaed.org%2Fflorida-teens-read.html&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Ca3ed6b79d6dc4135be0d08d9ab6c98f2%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637729305184854322%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=KWi2NROLhsQlakeGx%2FOgJRpONjKCRDuGDKffA1wbZW8%3D&reserved=0


Toro Athletics 

Are you wondering how you can purchase tickets for any athletic event, bookmark our TCHS Athletics Page for 

future game schedules, purchases and specific sport information. 

School Advisory Council 

Our second School Advisory Meeting (SAC) will be held on the first Tuesday of each month, in the TCHS Media Center 

“The Hub”.   

Date: 12-7-21 

Time: 8:10 AM 

Facilitators: Mr. R. Bruns & Mr. J. Cabrera 

Location: TCHS Media Center, 2nd floor of Building 1 

Guidance Corner 

The School Counseling Department is excited to welcome a third counselor to our team!  Mrs. Blount will be 

taking over students with the last names A-G.  Mrs. Gibbs will shift her caseload slightly and take over working 

with students with the last names H-N.  Mrs. Smith will continue working with students with the last names O-

Z.  All of the counselors contact information and appointments links are listed on the TCHS School Counseling 

website here: https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/guidance/  

Students interested in Dual Enrollment should plan to attend our upcoming Dual Enrollment information 

sessions.  Interested students are encouraged to check out the Dual Enrollment section of our website 

(https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/guidance/dual-enrollment/) prior to signing up.  Student planning to attend 

the assembly should sign up here: https://forms.office.com/r/4ScU9T5yXB     

Rachel Blount’s Tocoi Introduction:  

Hi, my name is Rachel Blount and I joined TCHS on 10/18. I absolutely love it here!  I have been a School 

Counselor for 7 years. Most recently I was at Gamble Rogers Middle School, here in St. Augustine. Before that 

I was at Gruening Middle in Eagle River, Alaska. I lived in Alaska for 27 years, and in North Carolina for 12.  I 

moved to St. Augustine in 2019 and am looking forward to making Florida home. The winters here are the 

best!  I have a 5-year-old daughter named Amina, and 4 stepchildren: three boys and one girl. Along with the 

two dogs and cat, it's kind of like the Brady Bunch in my home.  

I look forward to meeting you all and being a Toro! 

Guidance – Visit our Guidance Services page to find out how to connect with our school counselors about 

schedules, college planning or counseling services.  

Bright Futures – New rules regarding Bright Futures Scholarship Service Forms/Rules are posted on the District 

Web Site and will be available in the TCHS Guidance Services office.  

 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FOW1UpnIaBT2nOyuOKoIeGQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjB9G3P0QtaHR0cHM6Ly93d3ctdGNocy5zdGpvaG5zLmsxMi5mbC51cy9hdGhsZXRpY3MvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgphJjeeJmFnWg9ZUh1qYXkud2lsbGV0c0BzdGpvaG5zLmsxMi5mbC51c1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=04%7C01%7Cjay.willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C86ed45dffcf64cd46e4b08d968011d7c%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637655176277911562%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ivz9Owu8cRtk7GQK6WmjkuBY43t9sY4R05vW4Izdfn8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us%2Fguidance%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Ca624acd01b2c40f168f808d994fa85b6%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637704626001579331%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=YI4fcKu978HcGwQjbUpIphXajXdk8AZHbHuQXvIBs2w%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us%2Fguidance%2Fdual-enrollment%2F&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Ca624acd01b2c40f168f808d994fa85b6%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637704626001589329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=J0daXJDgFLz%2BTmwWmgUFwvyAUfAZVLUZc5gB1rwJkFs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2F4ScU9T5yXB&data=04%7C01%7CJay.Willets%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Ca624acd01b2c40f168f808d994fa85b6%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637704626001589329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pzMowDHcCrgUK%2F0b9foS86zOcGkku7miMAgxm63ErCI%3D&reserved=0
https://www-tchs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/guidance/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/guidance/community-service/


Additional School and District Information. 

TCHS Café News 

SJCSD Families, 

 

Please be reminded that beginning Wednesday, December 1, 2021 Meal Prices will be: 

 Breakfast Lunch 

Elementary: 

Paid $1.25 $2.80 

Reduced $0.30 0.40 

Middle/High: 

Paid $1.25 $2.95 

Reduced $0.30 $0.40 

 

Prepayments into student lunch accounts can be made by using PayPAMS. The link to this service is 

located at  https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/food/paypams/ 

 

 

Online and printable Free/Reduced lunch applications can be located 

at  https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/food/free/ 

 

 

Sean Prevatt, RD, LD, SNS 

Food & Nutrition Services 

 

 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stjohns.k12.fl.us%2Ffood%2Fpaypams%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCathy.Hutchins%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C414ebded8efc44772c1808d9a850bfb4%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637725887026706177%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=G8gkIU7W37hXTgE94tU4p2q5DtaZvxNHbA7ozZHdr0o%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stjohns.k12.fl.us%2Ffood%2Ffree%2F&data=04%7C01%7CCathy.Hutchins%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C414ebded8efc44772c1808d9a850bfb4%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C637725887026716184%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wZIkmaqJ0nyUjOKWxGRfj34Cu1e2Ej0nWn%2FQicJ%2F804%3D&reserved=0


School and District COVID Protocols 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

The DOH has adjusted the student quarantine guidelines as of yesterday. There has been information sent out 

via the news stations but I wanted to communicate it clearly to you so that you understand your choices if you 

are notified that your child is a close contact of a positive COVID individual. 

On 9/22/2021, the Department of Health has updated their emergency rule (64DER21-15) to include student 

quarantines. 

1. Student quarantines: (3)(a) Parents or legal guardians of students who are known to have been in direct contact 
with an individual who received a positive diagnostic test for COVID-19 may choose one of the following 
options:  

a. Allow the student to attend school, school-sponsored activities, or be on school property, without 
restrictions or disparate treatment, so long as the student remains asymptomatic; or 

b. Quarantine the student for a period of time not to exceed seven days from the date of last direct contact 
with an individual that is positive for COVID-19. 

Based on this new ruling, you have a choice whether to quarantine your child or not, if they have no 

symptoms. Below is the new email communication that you will receive notifying you of your choices if your 

child is a close contact: 

We have been advised that your child, [student name], has potentially been exposed to a COVID-19 

positive individual on [exposure date]. In accordance with the FL DOH Emergency Rule, you may 

choose to keep your child home to quarantine for a period of time not to exceed seven days. Your child 

does not need to seek COVID-19 testing or produce a negative test result to return to school tomorrow if 

he/she is without any symptoms. 

If you choose to keep your child home to quarantine, please call the District COVID Support Team at 

904-547-8230 to report your child on quarantine. 

If you have health-related quarantine questions, we have set up a quarantine call line at 904-819-1101. 

To be clear, if your child has NO symptoms and is on quarantine, they may return to school if you choose. This 

begins today. If you choose to quarantine, you need to contact the District COVID support team and report that 

you are opting to quarantine your child. This also begins today. 

Due to this change in policy, it is more important than ever to monitor your child for symptoms and keep them 

home if they are not well. We want students to be in school learning and we also want children healthy and safe. 

We are in this together and will continue to work together to navigate this new normal. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. If you have any questions, please call 904-547-8230 for further 

clarification. 

Sincerely, 

SJCSD Administration 


